
    

Board Meeting Date: 02/13/17 

Board Members Present:  Kevin Wood, Katie Gomon, Courtney Ploos Van Amstel, Matt Adams, Ryan 
England, Michelle Cook, Jerry Abundis, Kristi Willis, Tim Sarver, Charley Wayshak, Darin Phelps, Richard 
Key, Aaron Freeman, Rich Thomas, Rick Freitas, Brett Gripe, Dave Wood   

Guests: Cliff Walker 

Meeting called to order at 7:06 

Meeting minutes from last meeting are put into motion to approve by Courtney and seconded by Kristi, 
and approved unanimously by the Board. 

Matt gives an update on the league finances thru the end of January.  We should get close to $52000.00 
for registration fees.  We haven’t received all the sponsor monies yet, we hope to get about $35000.00 
for that.  Fees from registration usually covers all the start-up costs and will cover the batting cage that 
was approved last season.  

We discuss Opening Day.  The school district is saying that no jumpies are allowed.  The guy we rent the 
jumpies from is going to talk to the school board about it to push for it, he has insurance and so does 
our league.  If we don’t do the carnival, what would we do for Opening Day?  Michelle, Kristi and Katie 
will spearhead Opening Day.  We discuss people we want to honor on that day.  We would like to have 
some members of the school board and from the county on Opening Day. 

Registration wait list – now there are a few more 10 year olds so we discuss the different options for 
what to do there.  Do we want to roster 13 to a team in minors?   

More field days need to be scheduled.  Kevin worked on Schopflin for a couple hours on Sunday.  That 
fields need about 25 yards of dirt.  More rain is in the forecast, so we will fit days in when we can.  There 
was a leak on the majors field.  Neighbors noticed it and contacted the league.  It was fixed by Erik and is 
now fixed.   

We still need to get a T-Ball backstop.  Kevin is looking into a removable one and will get a quote to 
bring to the next meeting.  If it is around $2500.00 it should fit into the budget.     

We are still working with both the County and SR United in regards to Schopflin and what will happen 
there.  We are still in agreement that they can use the back field for their new field and we will work on 
improving the field we currently use and the opposite side of it.  We would like to discuss the possibility 
of turfing the outfield.  What would that cost?   

Richard Key asks for feedback in regards to the Hit-A-Rama from last year.  Anything we want to do 
differently or that we can improve upon?    

Matt brings up the issue of the storage container at Schopflin, what are we going to do with it?  We are 
still paying for it. 



Meeting adjourned at 8:13 

Next Board Meeting: 02/27/17 
 


